ANNOUNCEMENT NO. 5/2020 OF THE DEAN OF FACULTY OF PHILOLOGY

regarding diploma exams organisation in Faculty of Philology

Pursuant to the Rector’s Regulation no. 59/2020 on specific principles of diploma exams
organisation outside of the university, using IT technology, | hereby introduce the following
regulations in Faculty of Philology during the academic year 2019/2020:

i

Two forms of diploma exams organisation are allowed: in direct contact and via IT
technologies.

A diploma exam via IT technologies may be organised on request of a student, promoter or
head of the examination board, following the Dean’s approval.

Detailed instructions on diploma exams organisation via IT technologies are included in §4 of
the Rector’s Regulation no. 59/2020.

In the case of a diploma exam carried out in direct contact, the course Coordinator shall
verify the possibility of an exam organisation, securing safety of the board and students,
pursuant to the recommendations of the Opole University Chancellor.

The Coordinator shall announce information on the date of a diploma exam, at least 7 days
prior to the planned date, in the Faculty web site.

The diploma exams schedule shall be available and regularly updated in the faculty web site
as of June 19 2020.




